
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, November 26, 1920 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular adjourned session at Nine o'clock A.M. in the City Hall 
with Mayor Cherrington in the chair. On call of roll the 
following Commissioners responded as present: Cherrington, 
Garber, Blackstone and Whittaker. City Attorney Tupper was also 
present. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
WHEREAS under the terms and provisions of ordinance No. 178 as 

amended, the City Council has created Sanitary Sewer District No. 
5 of the City of Grand Junction and the said City Council has 
caused to be published as required by said ordinance as amended, 
a notice of the completion of said district and apportionment of 
the cost thereof, and 
 
WHEREAS, J. A. K. Crawford has filed an objection in writing to 
the assessment thereon, and 
 
WHEREAS, in the opinion of the City Council the objection of said 
Crawford to the assessment against lots one (1) to eighteen (18) 
inclusive in block two (2) of Crawford's Subdivision to the City 
of Grand Junction, is valid, the said lots being not benefited 
from said sewer, and 

 
WHEREAS, in the opinion of the City Council the remainder of said 
objection is without foundation. 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that said lots one (1) to eighteen (18) 
inclusive in block two (2) of Crawford's Subdivision be exempt 
from assessment in said Sewer District No. 5, and that the 
remainder of the objections of the said Crawford to the 
assessment in Sewer District No. 5 be, and the same is hereby 
overruled and 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the time under said ordinance as 
amended for filing objections against the acceptance of said work 
and the assessment therefor has now expired and the said 

apportionment is hereby confirmed with the exception of the 
assessment on lots one (1) to eighteen (18) inclusive in block 
two (2) as aforesaid all being in pursuance of said ordinance No. 
178 as amended. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put on call of roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: 
Cherrington, yea, Garber, yea, Blackstone, yea, Whittaker, yea; 
all the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 



 

The following resolution was then introduced and read; 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
WHEREAS, under the terms and provisions of Ordinance No. 178 as 
amended, the City Council has created intercepting Sewer District 
No. 6, of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado and the said City 
Council has caused to be published, as required by said 
ordinance, a notice of the completion of said district and 
apportionment of the cost thereof; and 
 
WHEREAS, no written objections, or any other objections, have 
been filed with the clerk with respect to the proposed assessment 
of cost for said improvements; 

 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the time under said ordinance for 
filing objections of any kind against the acceptance of said 
work, and the assessment therefor, has now expired and the said 
apportionment is hereby confirmed, all being in pursuance of said 
ordinance as amended. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put on call of roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: 
Cherrington, yea, Blackstone yea, Garber, yea, Whittaker, yea. 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 

The proposed Ordinance entitled: 
 
"AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE WHOLE COST OF THE IMPROVEMENTS MADE 
IN AND FOR SANITARY SEWER DISTRICT NUMBER FIVE, IN THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO PURSUANT TO ORDINANCE NO. 178, as 
amended, AND PURSUANT TO THE RESOLUTIONS AND PROCEEDINGS OF THE 
CITY COUNCIL, ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SAID ORDINANCE NO. 178, as 
amended, APPROVING THE APPORTIONMENT OF SAID COST TO EACH LOT OR 
TRACT OF LAND IN SAID DISTRICT; ASSESSING A SHARE OF SAID COST 
AGAINST EACH LOT OR TRACT OF LAND IN SAID DISTRICT AND 
PRESCRIBING THE MANNER FOR THE COLLECTION AND PAYMENT OF SAID 
ASSESSMENT." 
 
was introduced and read. Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, 

seconded by Commissioner Garber that the proposed ordinance as 
read be passed for publication. The motion being put upon call of 
roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea, 
Blackstone, yea, Garber, yea, Whittaker, yea. All the 
Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the motion 
carried, and the proposed ordinance passed for publication. 
 
The proposed ordinance entitled: 
 
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE WHOLE COST OF THE IMPROVEMENTS MADE IN 
AND FOR INTERCEPTING SEWER DISTRICT NUMBER SIX IN THE CITY OF 



GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PURSUANT TO ORDINANCE NO. 178, as 

amended, AND PURSUANT TO THE RESOLUTIONS AND PROCEEDINGS OF THE 
CITY COUNCIL, ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SAID ORDINANCE NO. 178, as 
amended, APPROVING THE APPORTIONMENT OF SAID COST TO EACH LOT OR 
TRACT OF LAND IN SAID DISTRICT, ASSESSING A SHARE OF SAID COST 
AGAINST EACH LOT OR TRACT OF LAND IN SAID DISTRICT AND 
PRESCRIBING THE MANNER FOR THE COLLECTION AND PAYMENT OF SAID 
ASSESSMENT. 
 
was introduced and read. Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, 
seconded by Commissioner Garber that the proposed ordinance as 
read be passed for publication. The motion being put upon call of 
roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea, 
Blackstone, yea, Garber, yea, Whittaker, yea. All the 
Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the motion 

carried and the proposed ordinance passed for publication. 
 
The Proof of Publication of a proposed ordinance entitled: 
 
“THE ANNUAL APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION, COLORADO, PROVIDING FOR THE EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JANUARY 
1st, A. D. 1921 AND ENDING DECEMBER 31st A. D. 1921.”  
 
was presented and read. Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, 
seconded by Commissioner Garber that the Proof of Publication 
 
as read be accepted and placed on file, and that the proposed 
ordinance be taken up for final passage, motion carried and was 

so ordered. The proposed ordinance was thereupon read by the 
Clerk. It was moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by 
Commissioner Whittaker, that the proposed ordinance as read and 
entitled: 
 
"THE ANNUAL APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION, COLORADO, PROVIDING FOR THE EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JANUARY 
1st, A. D. 1921 AND ENDING DECEMBER 31st, A. D. 1921" 
 
be passed and adopted, and numbered No. 295. The motion being put 
upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: 
Cherrington, yea, Blackstone, yea, Garber, yea, Whittaker, yea. 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 

motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted and numbered 
295. 
 
On Motion the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ J. F. Whittaker 
________ 
Acting City Clerk. 
 


